	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	LEARNING & TEACHING COMMITTEE


	9 November 2004

	(2.00 p.m. – 4.30 p.m.)


	MINUTES 



	Chair
	Dr Sam Steel, Pro-Vice Chancellor (Academic Standards) 

	Present
	Dr Jones, Professor Nedwell, Dr Venn, Ms Yeo, Dr Virdee (until MM103/04), Mr Ali, Dr Fasli, Dr Walker, Mr Weston 

	Apologies
	Mr Barry, Ms Coleman, Ms Glasfurd-Brown, Dr Harris, Ms Warr 

	Secretary
	Dr Jones, Learning and Teaching Development Officer, Mrs Buxton, Secretary

	
	


	1.
	Minutes
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 18 May 2004. 
	 97/04

	
	
	
	

	2
	Matter Arising
	

	
	
	

	
	MM 76-79/04


	Fund for Development of Teaching and Learning (FDTL5)
	

	
	Reported
	The Centre for Sports and Exercise Science has been awarded £132,000 in under the FDTL initiative, one of only 32 projects to be funded from 179 applications to Phase Five and the first successful submission by Essex.  Over a two-year period the project team will develop a framework to deliver intelligent online assessments related to a student’s individual record of achievement and learner profile, which can be integrated within a student portal environment.  The project includes a network of participating institutions and strong links with the Higher Education Academy Subject Network for Hospitality, Leisure, Sport and Tourism.    

	 98/04

	
	MM 71-75/04
	Centres for Excellence in Teaching and Learning (CETL)
	

	
	Reported  
	The University’s collaborative bid to the CETL initiative was one of 106 proposals selected to proceed to Stage Two, a significant achievement for the University and its partner institutions.  The second stage application was submitted in October and the outcome is expected in January 2005.  

	 99/04

	
	MM 88-83/04
	National Teaching Fellowship Scheme 2004
	

	
	Reported 
	Dr Maria Fasli in the Department of Computer Science was nominated under the Scheme’s new category of rising star aimed at staff with less than six years teaching experience.  Competition for the awards was fierce and unfortunately Dr Fasli was unsuccessful on this occasion.  
	 100/04

	
	
	

	
	MM 88-93/04
	Conference attendance by Computer Science 
	

	
	Reported 
	Dr Maria Fasli had attended a conference in New York with the financial support from the Committee.  Her attendance at the event was well received and would enable her to develop her approaches to learning and teaching and to contribute to a range of current and potential initiatives.  

	 101/04

	
	
	

	3
	Membership and Terms of Reference (Paper LTC/04/17)
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Agreed 
	The membership and terms of reference were approved.  The Chair welcomed the new members to the committee.
	 102/04

	
	
	
	

	4
	Academic Support (Paper No. LTC/04/23 and Paper No. LTC/04/18)
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Reported 
	The Chair summarised the findings from the recent Student Satisfaction Survey and the Working Party on degree classification, both of which had highlighted a number of issues relating to academic support and guidance.   A small Working Group would be taking forward the issues raised. 
	 103/04

	
	
	
	

	
	Discussed
	The Committee welcomed the formation of the Working Group since this would provide an opportunity to integrate ideas and initiatives and to enhance the support offered to both home and overseas students.  
	 104/04

	
	
	
	

	
	 
	One area the Working Group should address is the apparent differences and tension in academic expectation between the student and the departments.  
	 105/04

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Departments currently use a range of approaches to support student achievement.  It would therefore be useful to compare the success of these approaches and identify any correlating difference in the student experience.   
	 106/04

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Greater support for the development of language and academic development skills would also be important to facilitate the development of knowledge and its application.  While this is perhaps most relevant for international students, many home students would also benefit from additional support of this kind.
	 107/04

	
	
	
	

	
	
	The Committee also felt that it would be helpful if markers felt able to use the whole range of any marking scales, so that outstanding performances received appropriately high marks.


	 108/04

	
	
	

	5
	Follow-Up to Institutional Audit (Paper LTC/04/18a and Paper LTC/04/19)
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Reported 
	There were some reservations about the allocation of responsibility given that the areas of activity and the recommendations were institution wide.

	 109/04

	
	Agreed 
	The circulation of the audit recommendations should be wider than the administration and include the academic departments.

	 110/04

	
	Action 
	Chair to discuss with Quality Enhancement Officer 
	 111/04

	
	
	
	

	6
	Postgraduate Certificate in Higher Education Practice (CHEP) (Paper  LTC/04/20 and Paper LTC/04/21) 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Reported 
	The CHEP had been submitted for approval to the Learning Partnerships Board.  Following extensive consultation the Board had agreed to recommend the programme to Senate in December.
	 112/04

	
	
	
	

	
	Reported 
	In order to support the development of professional standards in teaching in higher education HEFCE have established a new funding stream, which has been made available from 2004/05 to 2005/06 on submission of a revised Learning and Teaching Strategy.   
The delivery of the CHEP and its related pathways will therefore be led by a newly appointed Programme Coordinator providing expert input into its delivery and ensuring that it meets the needs of all academic staff and relevant external accreditation bodies.    


	 113/04
 114/04

	7
	Learning and Teaching Week
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Reported 
	Building on the success of the 2003 Learning and Teaching Day, a more extensive programme of events was organised in July 2004.   Key events were held on 8th and 9th of July, using the facilities of Learning Partnerships with keynote speakers as well as internal and external presenters delivering workshops and demonstrations to disseminate innovation and good practice in learning and teaching.   The programme had two main themes; ‘e-learning and its innovative use at Essex, its partners and other universities’ and ‘Graduate employability and work placements’. Session leaders were from key national bodies, from within the university and from our partner institutions.  

Although the programme received a very positive response from those who attended, the majority of these were staff from partner institutions and external visitors.  Unfortunately very few academic staff from Essex attended the event.


	 115/04
 116/04

	8 
	Learning and Teaching Quality Unit (Paper LTC/04/22)
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Reported 
	A Learning, Teaching and Quality Unit (LTQU) has recently been established to provide leadership and direction for learning and teaching development, including e-learning, across the University.  The newly appointed Director, Dr Alan Cody, will be responsible for developing the next phase of the University’s Learning and Teaching Strategy, and proactively engaging with developments across the sector.   
	 117/04

	
	
	
	

	9
	Learning and Teaching Committee Report to Senate
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Reported 
	The Learning and Teaching Committee will report to Senate in December 2004.
	 118/04

	
	
	
	

	10
	Any Other Business
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	None reported. 
	 119/04

	
	
	
	


Dr Jo Jones
Learning and Teaching Development Officer

November 2004
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